
 

 Cloverdale  

---Seventh-day Adventist Church 

 -------------Announcements 

 
  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
   Sunset Tonight:  8:16 pm 
   

All “in-person” events and meetings have been cancelled 
until further notice.  The following are available through 

online groups: 
                

 Sabbath services with Pastor Troy Haagenson, Live 
Stream: 11:30 am (Cloverdale.org)                  

 CSDA Fellowship Sabbath School Class, 10-11:15 am, via 
Zoom Online Conference software.  Get a free Zoom 
account and download free software at Zoom.us and join 
the class with meeting code: 797-198-932 or call David 
Bullock (208) 938-3900. 

 Prayer Phone Conference, M-F 9:15-10:15 am 
515-604-9730, Access Code: 371925      

 Facebook: “Friends of Cloverdale” Pastoral devotional and 
check-in, Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays, 7:30 pm 

 Facebook:  “Friends of Cloverdale”, fellowship time, daily 
 

 
 

      
           

 Sanctuary Sabbath School Class, 10-11:00 am, via Zoom.  
Link: https://oracle.zoom.us/my/ken.bevins or call Ken (406) 
599-8409.  We will continue our study at Acts 21:15.  There 
is also a new Facebook Group for the Sanctuary class:  “The 
Word-Cloverdale SDA Sanctuary Sabbath School”: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/3023781941007542 which 
will be a place to get updates and notices. 

 Salt Sabbath School class will meet via Zoom 
(https://Zoom.us).  Details may be found on the Friends of 
Cloverdale Facebook page, under events. 

 
                     

 

 

Current Prayer Requests: 
Boise Valley Adventist School 
Gem State Adventist Academy  
All of our children & students 
Jo Salts – healing 
Bob Griffiths – health 
Terry McCoy – healing 
Larry Allen – healing 
Sherrie Allen – healing 
Alayna Matejka – comfort 
Tabitha (Thelma Stubbs’ daughter-in-law) - healing 
Mike Brown – Madeline Gibson’s brother-in-law – healing 
Sharon Brinkman – healing 
Peter Medrano-health 
Shirley Williamson – healing 

https://oracle.zoom.us/my/ken.bevins
https://www.facebook.com/groups/3023781941007542
https://zoom.us/


Dennis Legg – healing 
Roy Allen – healing 
Family and friends of Dan Andregg who passed away March 18 
Carmen Mayes – physical healing 
Kelly S. – healing 
All those who are recovering from surgeries and illnesses 
 
 

If you have a prayer request, please email the church office. 
 
 

 
THIS WEEK’S OFFERING:  
4-4-20    Church Budget 
4-11-20  World Budget 
4-18-20  Church Budget 
4-25-20  Conference Advance 
 
CHURCH BUDGET as of 3/21/2020 
                                             $252,000.00  
Needed:                              $  63,000.00  
Received:                            $  45,019.46 
Deficit:                                $   17,980.54 
 
Growing Together - Building Fund as of 3/21/2020 
                                                                 $705,221.00       
 
Religious Liberty Goal:      $  3,200.00   
Received:                             $  2,330.00 
 
QR CODE TO GIVING LINK: for use with smart phones  
  

  
   

A MESSAGE FROM PASTOR TROY 
 
Dear Church Family, 
 
We have all watched in the last few weeks the rapid societal modifications associated with Coronavirus prevention.  I 
think we are all surprised at how rapidly this virus has impacted the world.  Uncertainty is definitely in the minds of 
many people.   
 
In Bible times, the twelve disciples heard Jesus share with them some heavy news.  Jesus told them He was leaving, 
that they would be persecuted, and that He would be left alone.  He was referring to his arrest, trial and death, which 
was only a few hours into the future.  But He also told them that their sorrow would be turned to joy.  In John 16:33, 
Jesus to his disciples, "These things I have spoken to you, that in Me you may have peace.  In the world you will have 
tribulation; but be of good cheer, I have overcome the world."  
 
Regardless of how turbulent our lives are or become, God is still in control and He is immovable and completely 
reliable!  Key to our peace is abiding in Christ.  One of the greatest values we gain through trials and challenges is a 
closer walk with God.  We live in perilous times, but these days are also an opportunity to gain a richer and more 
personal relationship with the great Maker of the Universe.  None of the events of the last few weeks have taken God 
by surprise.  He always has a plan. 



 
In practicing the principles found in Leviticus 13 and in following the recommendation of the CDC and local government 
officials, the church board has voted to discontinue church services for the near future and reevaluate at the April 20th 
board meeting.  In the interim, we will offer a live stream service that you can watch online at 11:30am on Sabbath 
mornings.  You can find that link on the cloverdale.org homepage or click the link below: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6-V2rNf1TeI4lW-LHMm88A 
 
We want to maintain the safety and well-being of our church family.  Thank you for your cooperation in our local effort 
to prevent the spread of the Coronavirus.  The church office hours will be regular in the weeks ahead.  You will receive 
communication from our Treasurer Richard Seal in the near future regarding church finances and giving.  Blessings to 
each of you.  You are greatly appreciated and loved. 
 
In Christ, 
Troy Haagenson 
 
Pastor, Cloverdale Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Idaho Conference 
office: 208-377-8447 cell: 901-340-7433 
pastortroy@cloverdale.org 
cloverdale.org 
 

DID YOU KNOW?  You can also go on Facebook to stay connected through a 
live Facebook pastoral devotional and check-in on Monday, Wed, and Fridays 
at 7:30pm at the Facebook page: "Friends of Cloverdale."  We are also adding 
a prayer phone conference call M-F from 9:15-10:15am.  The call in number 
for that is 515-604-9730.  Access Code is 371925. You may also connect with 
other church members on this page and keep in touch! 
 
 

 

TITHE AND OFFERINGS 
You may submit your tithe via Adventist Giving, by mail to the CSDA Church Office, or by mail to our 
Treasurer, Richard Seal. Please remember our church budget, needy families, and worthy student 
funds which are on-going. 
  



Dear fellow church members, 
 
I’d like to personally invite you to join members across the North Pacific Union for a special day of 
prayer and fasting, April 10, 2020<https://glnr.in/3anoBrC>.  
 
Now, more than ever, we have the opportunity to press together and collectively pray for our nation 
and our world in this time of global health crisis. Here in the Northwest, we’ve set aside April 10 as a 
special day of prayer and fasting<https://glnr.in/3anoBrC>. It’s part of a larger prayer effort by our 
world church, the 100 Days of Prayer, March 27–July 4. 
 
Adventists from all six conferences in the North Pacific Union are invited to participate in this special 
day of prayer. In addition to extra personal prayer focus April 10, you’re invited to join a special 
Facebook Live prayer conference<https://www.facebook.com/NWAdventists/> from 6 to 8 p.m. 
Pacific. https://www.facebook.com/NWAdventists/. 
 
 
Facebook Live Prayer Conference Schedule 
 
Time 
Presenter 
6:00pm 
6:15pm 
 
North Pacific Union 
6:15pm 
6:30pm 
 
Montana Conference 
6:30pm 
6:45pm 

 
Idaho Conference 
 
6:45pm 
7:00pm 
 
Upper Columbia Conference 
 
7:00pm 
7:15pm 
 
Walla Walla University 
 
7:15pm 
7:30pm 
 
Washington Conference 
 
7:30pm 
7:45pm 



 
Oregon Conference 
 
7:45pm 
8:00pm 
 
Alaska Conference 
 
As we look forward to this collective day of prayer and fasting, I encourage you to continue to pray 
for those affected, for the health care workers caring for those affected, and for those working on a 
vaccine. Do not let fear and anxiety diminish your faith. Instead, use these moments to draw closer 
to God. Take this time to talk with family, neighbors and friends on the phone and lift their spirits. 
Additional prayer resources are available online. <https://glnr.in/3anoBrC> 
 
“For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans for welfare and not for evil, to give you 
a future and a hope. Then you will call upon me and come and pray to me, and I will hear you. You 
will seek me and find me, when you seek me with all your heart. I will be found by you, declares the 
Lord,” (Jeremiah 29:11–14). 
 
In His service, 
 
Jay Wintermeyer 
Assistant to the President for Communication 
North Pacific Union of Seventh-day Adventists 

PATHFINDERS AND ADVENTURERS 
 

Please note that by the recommendation of the Idaho Conference, we have cancelled our remaining 
meetings for the rest of the year.  For now, we are anticipating our return in August!!!  Please be safe 
and healthy.  Helping Hand group—remember your hygiene lessons from the beginning of last year!!!  

Keep washing those hands  

 
CSDA ANNUAL CAMP OUT 

Cloverdale’s annual camp out is coming, June 19-21!  Keep an eye out for more 
information! 

 



 

 
VOLUNTEERS–REMINDER 

We are so blessed to have over 230 volunteers, and we thank each of you for serving to 
expand God's kingdom!  Our Idaho Conference has voted a NAD policy that all local 
volunteers be required to have background checks.  We are already doing this with 

volunteers that work with children.  This wider inclusion for all volunteers is an added 
measure for the safety of our children and, although requiring more involvement to 
maintain, is time and energy well spent.  The Cloverdale church will cover all costs 

associated with the screenings.  If you have not yet completed the screening process, 



please go to : www.ncsrisk.org/adventist and follow the instructions.  If you are sitting at 
home with nothing else to do, now is the time to finish this task! Thank you to those who 

have taken the time and completed this process! 

 

 

 
ANIMAL FOOD COLLECTION  

So that we may help animals vulnerable to hunger, please donate any canned or bagged food for any 
animal (rabbit, bird, etc., as well as dog and cat). The large collection container is in the church lobby.  

Contact Cecilia Luck at (208) 249-1886 for any questions and donations. 

 
 

 
BACK PACK MINISTRY   
https://signup.com/go/rZiEzDY 

 
Cloverdale Backpack Ministry is using SignUp.com to show all the current needs in one place.  Here's how it works in 3 
easy steps: 
 
1) Click the link: https://signup.com/go/rZiEzDY  to see our SignUp.  
2) Review the items needed and choose the ones you can drop off in the donation barrel   on Sabbath.  Pick needed 

items up throughout the week, as you are shopping. 
3) Sign up! It's Easy - you will NOT need to register an account or keep a password on SignUp.com and they do not 

share your email address with anyone. 
 

If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact Glenda at 208-509-8523 or email 
cloverdalebackpackministry@gmail.com, to ask questions or let her know what you are picking up. 

 
 
 

   
IDAHO CONFERENCE OF SDA: 

https://signup.com/go/rZiEzDY


We are now on Instagram and Twitter! The handle for the Idaho Conference is: IdahoAdventist 
 

Search for us, follow us, give us feedback! 
 

Below is the link to our COVID-19 information on the Idaho Conference website.  
https://www.idahoadventist.org/departments/health-ministries 

 
 
 
 

 
       
 

    
 

https://www.idahoadventist.org/departments/health-ministries


 

BOISE VALLEY ADVENTIST SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 

 
BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION 

 Remember to SAVE those Boxtops for Education. Each Boxtop is worth 10 cents (cash) which adds up 
to hundreds of dollars each year for the school. You may also earn eBoxTops™ for your school when 

you shop online where you can find over 175 retailers - btfe.com/marketplace.  
~~~ 

BVAS SPECIAL PRAYER REQUEST:  

Join us in prayers of support for BVAS students and their parents as they completed their school work 
from home. 

 
 

        JagRag is back! 2-29-2020  
 
 

 

Don’t forget you can order from the Campus Bakery by 8:00 pm Monday each week. Email TheCampusBakery@gemstate.org or 
call the school at 208.459.1627. The product list includes a variety of breads and granolas and includes some new products this 
month. Additionally, seasonal and holiday items are available. You can request a list of currently offered items at the phone 
number or email above. Orders are available for pick up Thursday afternoons at the GSAA cafeteria or the Idaho Conference 
Office. 
  
Seniors are wrapping up Senior Projects as the year winds down, and last week gave their presentations to the entire school plus 

audience members from the community. If you were not able to be here, ask some of them about what their project has entailed, 

how it has benefited the community in some way, and what they have learned. You will be inspired! 

  

The Jag Rag is our weekly e-newsletter about life on campus. If you would like to receive it in your inbox, email 

marketing@gemstate.org to be added to the subscription list. If you don't see it on Fridays, check your SPAM folder and mark as a 

safe sender. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

Mar 20—Dorms close for Spring Break (1:30) 

Mar 30—Classes resume 

Apr 3-4—Alumni Homecoming Weekend CANCELLED! 

Gem State Adventist Academy has no known or suspected cases of COVID-19 affecting our students, families, faculty or staff. As 
administration and staff at GSAA, we have been actively monitoring the health of our residential campus. The safety of our 
student body, staff, alumni and local community is very important to us. After consulting with our NPUC sister schools, the 
Administration of the Idaho Conference of Seventh-day Adventists, and our local health department; despite no known outbreaks 
of COVID-19 in our community, we regretfully share that this year’s April 3-4 Alumni Homecoming weekend has been cancelled.    

https://mailchi.mp/796c0c9fda66/weekly-gsaa-jag-rag-2475581


 

 
Find GSAA online: 
• GemState.org 
• Facebook.com/GemStateAdventistAcademy 
• Instagram - search gemstateacademy 
• YouTube and Vimeo - find links on GSAA website 
 
 

 


